

level 6 365 queen street melbourne victoria 3000 t +613 9664 7333 f +613 9600 0050 w actu.org.au

President Gerardine (Ged) Kearney Secretary Sally McManus

2 February 2018

Vice President Hatcher Fair Work Commission Level 8, 80 William Street Sydney NSW 2000

By email: chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

Dear Vice President,

Supported Employment Services Award 2010 (AM2014/286) Fair Work Commission

We refer to the above proceedings listed for hearing commencing Monday, 5 February 2018.

We are content to rely on our Outline of Submission in Reply filed on 14 December 2017 and do not intend to attend the hearing.

Should the Commission at some later date consider conciliation to be of value, we would be happy to participate, along with our affiliates.

Yours sincerely,



James Fleming
Legal and Industrial Officer
Australian Council of Trade Unions

